
 
 

 
Thanks to Mel Woodley who responds so willingly to robyn’s requests 
for help with downloads from the Internet.  
 
Christmas Greetings received from Rosemary and Scott Wishart – 
with fond memories of ‘a wonderful church family’. 
 
I wish to say how grateful I am for everyone who contributes to our 
worship each week in this Parish. We are indeed blessed to have so 
many gifts and skills available to us. Thank you one and all. 
 
Wishing you all a safe ‘holiday’ season and a hope-filled start to 2025. 
robyn 
 
Prayer Chain: 
If you, or someone you know is in need of the ministry of prayer,  
please contact Ruth Hale 884 8046. 
 
Contacts: 
Deacon Dianne Hight Ph.884 7947 or 0274 817 643 
PC Secretary:  Graham Robertson Ph. 884 4155/0274 422 546  
Parish Coordinator: robyn brown 021 448 831 
 
This is the final Bulletin for 2024. Back mid-January 2025. robyn is 
available by text or phone for any urgent enquiries. 021 448 831. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Saint David’s  

Worship Leader 
Musician 

Worship Leader’s Assistant 
Welcomers  
Readers 
Prayers of the People 
Sound and Data  
Morning Tea 
 

 
December 29, 2024 

robyn brown 
Myra Caldwell 
Lewis Hale 
Leleia McDermott 
Lyn Woodley, David Qualtrough 
Peter Kampenhout 
Mel Woodley 
Dawn Harrison, Alli Edwards 

 
Te Aroha  

Co-operating Parish  
December 22, 2024 

 
Advent 3  - Joy 

 
Worship Leaders:  

Diane Bellamy, robyn brown 
 

Musician:  
Diane Bellamy 

 
 
 
  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
December 2024 
December 24 – 9.00 pm Christmas Eve Communion 
Service at St Marks Anglican Church 
 
December 25 – 9.30 am Christmas Day Family Service at 
Waitoa 
 
December 29 – 10.00 am Worship at St David’s 
 
January 2025 
Te Aroha Co-operating Parish and St Mark’s Anglican 
Church share Worship and Holy Communion, followed by 
morning tea…. 
 
January 5 -  10.00am – St Mark’s Anglican Church 
 
January 12 – 10.00 am – St Mark’s Anglican Church 
 

January 19 -  10.00am – Te Aroha Co-operating Parish 

 
January 26 -  10.00am – Te Aroha Co-operating Parish. 
 
 
 
 


